International Task Force Minutes

January 27, 2017
Miami, FL
The International Task Force convened at 4:00 p.m. with the sharing of joys and concerns and opening prayer.

Present:  Lisa Leverette (Chairperson), Rebecca Reyes, Susan Dobkins, Alonzo Johnson (staff), Teresa Bidart (staff)
The December conference call minutes were approved.
The agenda was approved adding the review of a proposal from the Area Coordinator for Africa at the Presbyterian Center.

Teresa and Lisa shared with Susan, the new International Task Force Member, a summary of the International Task Force work in the last years.

Updates on West Africa Initiative

Alonzo informed about his next trip to the countries involved in the West Africa Initiative, WAI, Liberia and Sierra Leone, at the end of February. He also mentioned the application received by Winston, the contact person, of the WAI for this year. The Task Force members reviewed and approved to reject this proposal. As was discussed during the December conference call, this year will be the transition out of this initiative.

Just prior to this meeting Debbie Braaksma, Area Coordinator for Africa in the Presbyterian Center sent Alonzo a proposal requesting funding for communities in Madagascar. The Task force reviewed the application.  There are many merits to the project.  It is however very similar to our partnership in Rwanda. SDOP and the Task Force is managing transitions at this time due to dwindling budgets.  We are currently involved in partnerships with mission partners in Rwanda and with the West African initiative.  We are also in partnership with the country of focus. The task force determined that we are unfortunately unable to support additional partnerships at this time while remaining effective with our catalytic results due to budget constraints. We will remain in contact with the principals of this initiative for possible future consideration when and should our financial forecast improve.  The chairperson will compose a letter to send to Debbie the initiative coordinator.
Updates on payments for funded groups in Belize 
Teresa reported that unfortunately one of the group that was funded last year have not received the payment yet because of problems with their bank. The Accounting department is tracing the payment to find out what happen.

Budget update 2016-2017
According with the International Task Force budget we initially agreed to use the funds as follow:

Church of Rwanda         $15,000

Ce-Mujer                       $15,000

WAI                              $5800 (Includes $3800 from previously approved allocation)

Belize                           $30,000

Panama                        $10,000
                                    $75,800 (Includes $3800 from previously approved allocation to WIA)

Updates on next Country of Focus
Lisa and Teresa reported on research on Panama contacts. Teresa reported that two NGOs have been contacted and Lisa has make other contacts with organizations in US that are working in Panama. They will continue to find out more information and keep the rest of the members of the Task Force informed. Susan suggested to make some contacts and inform the Task Force as well.

Working paper/Department of Cooperative
Teresa and Lisa are working in this document and will bring to the next meeting in Belize for discussion
Agenda (draft) for next trip to Belize.

The agenda was shared with all Task Force members and staff.
Respectfully submitted,

Teresa Bidart

